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State of FIorida 
-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M- 

OR1 G I NAL 

DATE: October 19,2001 
TO: 
FROM: Division of Competitive Services (Isler) p% 
RE: 

Division of the Commission Clerk tk Administrative Services (Bay@ 

Docket No. 01 1040-TI - Cancellation by Florida Public Service Commission of IXC 
Certificate 7 I90 issued to PICUS Communications, LLC for Violation of Rule 25- 
4.01 6 1, F.A.C., Regulatory Assessment Fees; Telecommunications Companies 

On October 12,2001, I received the attached letter fkom PICUS, advising that due to its 
filing for Chapter 11 bankruptcy, and its subsequent “cessation of business”, the company was 
requesting cancellation of its IXC and ALEC certificates. I checked Case Management 
System and did not find that this was received and documented. Please document this 
correspondence to Docket No. 01 1040-TI. As information, I have notified CCA via e-mail to 
change the docket title and docket suffix. Let me know if you have any questions. 

Attachment 

cc: Division of Legal Services (K. Peiia) 
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October 4,2001 

Ms. Paula J. Mer 
Research Assistant, 
Bureau of Service Quality 
Florida Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd., 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

I 

! Dear Ms. Isler, 4 
3 

j Re: Your Letter of August 16,2001 to Picus Communications, LLC 

Pursuant to the bankruptcy of Picus Communications, LLC and its 
subsequent cessation of business, we would appreciate if you would arrange 
for the immediate cancellation of Picus Tariff(s) and its related CLEC and 
In ter-exc h a n ge certificates. 

Thank you. 

CEO 

Copy: Rich Ayres - P i c u s  CFO 
Karen Crowley - MSKM, P.C. 
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- -  - _  
Corporate Hea&uarters-U.S.A., 2877 Guardian Lane, Suite 301, Wrginia Beach, VA 23452 1-888-852-1617 info@picus.com www.picus.conr 



From: Paula Mer 
Sent: 
To: Linda Williams 

Friday, October 19, 2001 12:17 PM 

cc: 
Subject: 

Kimberley Pena 
Docket No. 01 1040-TI 

Hi Linda. The Commission was notified after I had established this docket 
that the company had filed for  Chapter 11 bankruptcy proceedings. On October 
12, 2001, I received a letter from the company requesting cancellation of its 
I X C  and ALEC certificates. Therefore, please change the docket title to: 

Bankruptcy cancellation by Florida Public Service Commission of Interexchange 
Telecommunications Certificate No. 7190 and Alternative Local Exchange 
Telecommunications Certificate No. 7189 issued to PICUS Communications, LLC, 
Effective 10/12/01. 

A l s o ,  please change suffix from TI to TP. Thanks! 
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